
Report of Friends Forum Meeting  29th June 2016
The meeting was less well attended than some in the past, with quite a lot of apologies.

Larry went through the role of the Forum, as outlined in the Friends Forum AGM and then went through what had been achieved.

The Friends Forum (FF) have:

· Had regular 3 monthly meetings with TLG
· Close collaboration on strategy/action plans with TLG , acting as ‘critical friend’ to TLG
· Arranged 2 first aid courses. A third is planned for the autumn
· Agreed other courses with TLG, some still in negotiation. Are hoping for courses re coppicing/hedgelaying/using mechanical tools etc. A ‘How to run a workday’ course has been run by Sue Holland of TLG
· Are planning IT courses. F o Scadbur y suggested using Community Links Bromley for IT courses as these only cost £45 & were very helpful.
· Have worked with TLG to finalise the volunteer handbook which is now available.
· Have attended 2 Stakeholder Panel meetings & contributed to the terms of reference of this panel. It was asked & agreed that the minutes of these meetings are put on the FF website.
· The £10,000 ‘Awards for All’ grant application has been delayed. The funding would be used for promotional material to promote the forum, to encourage the setting up of new Friends Groups, for additional training for Friends and for tables, gazebos, chairs etc. which could be used by Friends Groups for events. There was some uncertainty where tables, chairs etc could be stored if acquired and it is possible that a different funding stream may be investigated.
· The toolkit on the website has been restructured and continues to be regularly revised
Local Green Space (LGS) consultation

· FF attended/hosted meetings
· Wrote to LBB expressing Friends Group views
· Encouraged groups to submit nominations
It is understood there have been about 40 applications, which cover about 25% of LBB’s green spaces. There will be a Council Meeting on 11th July re LGS policies & areas put forward for adoption (check the date if you would like to attend).

· The FF continue to monitor the developments of LBB’s Local Plan
National Federation /Parks Alliance

· FF have close contact & engagement
· Exchange & promote material
Bromley Biodiversity Partnership

· FF collaborate as members and help promote information to a wider audience
Planning Applications

· Have initiated discussion with LBB Planning Dept. The FF asked if they could be informed re planning applications which are on or border Friends Group sites and suggested that they could then send the information out to whichever sites may be implicated, so that Friends Group members are aware. For the present, however, members will have to continue to trawl through the weekly planning application lists on the LBB website. It was suggested that the easiest way to do this is by looking at planning applications within the ward(s) that your site is situated in. Working more closely with Residents Associations may also help since Residents Associations often look through the weekly lists for their ward. 
· The FF is considering ways in which groups can consult on biodiversity implications
· The FF would like to encourage Friends Groups to get involved with checking planning applications which may affect their site/park
There will be a questionnaire /survey for all groups in the autumn to ascertain needs of each group. There will no longer be £100 given to each group but if a group has financial problems, contact FF and they will try to help. 

FF are looking at Facebook,’ Go Live’ to promote events

FF also asked groups to go to the Friends Forum with problems and complaints and they can raise these with TLG at the 3 monthly meetings.

Love Parks   Anthea Thomas
This was started 2014 under the umbrella of, ‘Keep Britain Tidy’. Part of the strategy of this organisation is to make sure people have access to good quality green space. However they have just 2 staff for the whole of England. They are in partnership with the National Federation of Parks & Greenspaces and help with training. They provide downloadable leaflets from the Love Parks website. You can register your group on this & have live conversations/ solve problems together, share knowledge & resources.

The website has advice on how to write risk assessments, health & safety issues etc. Anthea encouraged Friends Groups to have a look at the website and register their greenspace. The greenspaces registered so far include cemeteries, nature reserves, parks etc.

Love Parks currently covers 2,500 parks,  just over 1200 groups are registered with them.

There is a Love Parks week 15th-24th July. Groups are encouraged this year to ‘do a mile’ whether a walk, run, ride etc. to raise the profile of greenspace nationally and show that greenspace is important & really matters to lots of people.

Love Parks will promote these events.

Love Parks also offers training under the themes of Quality, Management , Marketing & Events.

It is keen to promote issues as well as events.

It runs the Keep Britain Tidy campaign, Green Flag, Waterside Care, Eco Schools, Love my Beach & RiverCare. 

It supported TLG in production of their free handy volunteer guide.

Anthea also suggested it might be worth it for groups to check whether their local school is registered as an eco- school as it might facilitate working together.

London’s Wildlife: Alister Hayes London Wildlife Trust (LWT)
A very interesting talk which started with then geology of London and progressed through its history including the history of bits of land being left as greenspace for various reasons for hundreds of years. 

Highlighted the fact that 13,000 species have been recorded in Greater London making it the most biodiverse area in the UK! Priority species for which London is a very important area include stag beetles & water voles. Apparently the record for wild boar at Cudham Girl Guide site stands as he checked it himself!

There are 1570 SINCs in Greater London

LWT is currently involved in: 

· a big wetland project at Walthamstow
· Bee line for London (working with RSPB & others)
· London’s Living Landscapes. The following proposed areas are locally important
· Capital Downs –mainly on chalk & clay-with-flints includes the southern part of LBB – High Elms, Cudham & Downe Valleys, Buckhurst and Bombers Farm area etc
· The Great North Wood. Takes in part of Crystal Palace Park & Sydenham Hill Woods 
Alister went through some of the reasons why greenspace was so important in London

· Health & wellbeing (physical & mental)
· Climate Change
· Heat island effect
Promoted the need for wildlife corridors including via gardens especially if managed for wildlife, verges, rivers and hedgerows allowing plants and animals to move more freely and bringing some countryside into the town so it is accessible for more people.

Talked about some of the problems

· Green deserts of short mown grass
· Front garden loss: important for flooding as well as wildlife, storm drains and sewage problems
· How brownfield sites can be important for wildlife but this is often unrecognised, with the sites being perceived as untidy
He pointed out that 47% of London is greenspace, LBB has 30 sq miles of Green Belt & Metropolitan Open Land and a small area in the southern part of the borough, near Westerham Hill & in the Well Hill area, is within Kent Downs AONB.

He also advised when trying to protect your greenspace think about what is in it, what is its history, why it is important to you and crucially ‘What is the story about it’. You may need to make a case as to why it is important.

All the Mayoral candidates included making London a National Park City within their manifesto, but would this take funding for nature away from some places? If there was a capital wide strategy which pooled resources into the whole of London, would areas with a lot of countryside such as LBB be side-lined? In the coalition of partners supporting a National Park City there may be developers who would like a bit of green belt for development.

Session 1: Planning chaired by John Ince (ex Councillor & Friend of Hoblingwell)

It was raised that recently, on more than 1 occasion only 1 neighbour has been notified re planning application. 

Although LBB is obliged to put up notices re applications it may not be required in law to notify people directly.

The lack of biodiversity expertise in LBB was highlighted, particularly in regard to planning

Re rivers, the Environment Agency have to be consulted. In LBB Alister Berry is the river/ drainage expert.

There are River Catchment Groups eg for River Ravensbourne & River Cray.

David Courtney is the river expert for LWT & looks at planning apps concerning them.

All deculverting work is done by the EA. It had been raised in the past that the river beneath Whitehall Rec might be deculverted to help with reducing flood risk but much of this work had been done using EU funding.

There are requirements for access to open land, so see if you are in an area of open space deficiency. There are guidelines on the Nat England website with a tier of need. Need to be within 400m of your gate.

It was suggested that it might be useful if each Friends Group to talked to their local residents association re sharing knowledge of planning applications and pooling resources.

Session 2 Educational Value of BEECHE: Ellie & Sinead- summary

Looking at how they can support Friends esp Friends working with schools. Discussed some of the difficulties of working with schools.

For BEECHE staff, ‘creativity is at the heart of communicating about the environment’

They are starting to build relationships & partnerships with schools & Friends Groups

Crowd Funding: Amy Rogers /Tiffany summary

They will be running a training course in the autumn

Looking at problems with funding long term maintenance

Can support smaller projects which can sometimes be fast-tracked

They looked at how to develop projects which are appealing to funders

Crowd funding means posting a project on a platform and asking people to donate to it. TLG have developed a crowd funding platform.

TLG have also set up a charity, ‘Growing a Greener  Britain’ which may allow them to match fund projects. 

TLG One Year On
Sarah Hughes-Clarke Strategic Development Director

Stressed the importance of the relationship between TLG & the Friends Groups.

Said that TLG had promised

· to deploy resources more flexibly to give Friends Groups what they wanted within the  budget provided by LBB.
· To uphold standards 
· Reduce costs through eliminating duplication of effort
· Be more responsive to Friends Groups & Stakeholders
To fulfil these promises their approach has been 

· to produce a clear strategy & action plan
· to employ the right people with the right skills
· Have good communications
· Business discipline
The strategy was produced in consultation with the local community and adopted as LBB policy on 24th Nov 2015. An action plan has been written which can be seen on the Friends Forum website.

Sarah apologised to Friends Groups in the Biggin Hill & Rural sector where staffing issues had caused problems.

Sarah went on to state that:

The new TLG Bromley Parks website would be going online shortly.

A Bromley twitter account @TLG_Bromley had been set up.

Friends were invited to use these, e-mail problems or call in at Bromley Civic Centre or Crystal Palace.

TLG are committed to Health & Safety, environmental protection, strong financial controls, training & development of staff & volunteers, securing external funding.

A Business Plan for BEECHE  & High Elms is being developed & a catering strategy is in production.

The concessions income has gone up

Online payment for cemeteries has been introduced

At Scadbury the management plan is being re-worked, relationships with tenants, the Shaw Trust, ODAS, Park Friends and the public are being re-established. There are now regular workdays with the Friends and there are likely to be future grant applications. 

The training day for Friends re how to lead a conservation workday safely included how to identify a range of habitats and manage appropriately according to the season, which tools to use and how to use them safely.

Focus for 2016

· Management plans to be written for each park following Green Flag guidelines.
· Strengthen and empower Community Managers
· Deliver further training and support for self leadership
· Increase support for Friends 
· Raise the profile of Parks and Countryside 
· Plan for capital investment
Nick Temple-Heald CEO id Verde pointed out that there had been a genuine merger of TLG and id Verde, not a takeover. The aim of the company was to safe-guard the future of parks and open spaces. It was all about people and careers.

The future of the UK’s parks and open spaces was likely to be in the hands of NGOs , volunteers and local activism.

What happens next? The contract between LBB and TLG/id Verde finishes in April 2019. 

By the end of 2018 decisions will need to be made.

Id Verde are looking to expand into ecological consultancy and continue working in green areas. The company is not looking to expand into waste services.


